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To the Editor:
We have read with great interest Lyons’ paper [1] about the
impact of psychiatric clerkship on medical students’ attitudes
toward psychiatry in general and to psychiatry as a career. In
2006, our research group conducted a similar attitude survey
in medical students during their psychiatry clerkship. The
results of this study were published in English in a local
journal, Psychiatria Hungarica, and its abstract can be found
on PubMed [2]. Because our paper was not included in Lyons’
review, we would like to draw attention to our work to
broaden the international perspective of this important topic.
Our study targeted 5th-year medical students, who had 2 h of
psychiatry practice weekly throughout the year. We used the
ATP-30 [3] to assess students’ attitudes. In comparison with
other studies, the response rate of our Hungarian study was
relative low, only 24 %; students’ attitudes were relatively
positive toward psychiatry at the beginning of the clerkship,
but scores only minimally increased during the year. Our
findings contrast with the finding of Lyons’ review of im-
provement in attitudes in 61 % of the studies. Even more

intriguing was our finding that psychiatry became less attrac-
tive following the clerkship, as evidenced by the significant
drop in the score for the statement “I would like to be a
psychiatrist.” In Lyons’ review, 50 % of the studies detected
a positive impact of psychiatry clerkship on medical students’
career choice. The critically low number of Hungarian medi-
cal students willing to enter the psychiatric workforce calls for
strategies to improve the reputation of psychiatry in Hungary.
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